

## D. CHAD JENSEN, SHERIFF

R ESPONSIBILITY

Matt Bilodeau, Chief Deputy Doyle Peck, Lieutenant Mikelshan Bartschi, Lieutenant Roy Hall, Lieutenant

TRUSTWORTHINESS

Dear Mayor Miller,

EMPATHY

Attached to this letter is the 2021 -2022 Sheriff's Office Law Enforcement Contract

INTEGRITY

As discussed in the past, I wanted to track the hours of service we provide in your community. We have refined how our hours are tracked, redefined the Mayors Reports to give more specific data and inform our city leaders with all the information we have available. This chart shows the contracted hours and actual hours of service provided.

PROFESSIONALISM

RESPECT

In the 2021 contract we are not seeking an increase in the hourly rate. What we would ask for is a 20 percent increase in the number of contracted hours. As noted below, we are well above hours provided vs hours contracted. I do realize our communities are growing and there is not nor should be a one-year fix to adjust for these hours. We want to continue to be great partners and work with each city and plan for these adjustments over the next three to four years.

2017-2018		2018-2019		2019-2020		<b>2020-2021</b> Six months July - January	
Hours	Hours	Hours	Hours	Hours	Hours	Hours	Hours
Contracted	Provided	Contracted	Provided	Contracted	Provided	Contracted	Provided
5640	6760	5640	6528	5640	7768	5640	4049

202	0-2021 contract	2021-2022 contract		
5640 hours	\$295,254	5640 hours	\$295,254	

I look forward to meeting with you and your councils to discuss the Law Enforcement needs in your community.

D. Chad Jensen, Sheriff

Sincerely